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Chamorro Land Trust Commission
(Kumision Inangokkon Tano’ Chamoru)

P.O. Box 2950 Hagdtiia, Guam 96932 Phone: 475-4251 Fax: 477-8082

COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
Guam Ancestral Lands Conference Room, Anigua
August 4, 2005; 4:15pm

L. CALL TO ORDER

Meeting was called to order at 4:15pm by Chairman Delfin Damian. Present
. were Commissioner David Matanane, Commissioner Annie Perez,
f Commissioner Oscar Calvo and Administrative Director Thomas Elliott.

Il APPROVAL OF MINUTES (July 1, 2005)

Commissioner Matanane moved to approve the minutes of July 1, 2005

~ subject to corrections. Commissioner Perez seconded the motion.

There were no objections, MOTION PASSED.

lll. OLD BUSINESS

Chairman Damian added an additional item to the agenda relative to the
update on the audit report.

A. Ypao Point Status Report

The Administrative Director informed the Commissioners that according to
Project Planner Felix Dungca, he stated that he has not been contacted by the
Developers or their representatives.

Chairman Damian commented that there is a resolution and letter which was
sent out to the Developers regarding any feedback from them. The
Commission had given them until August 12, 2005 to be able to come back to
the Commission with a definitive answer on moving forward with the Ypao
Point development.

B. Tract 1022 Survey Update

The Administrative Director commented the Commission had executed a
contract with Duenas and Associates who are now known as DuenasBordallo
to survey Tract 1022 in Dededo. The purpose of the survey is to try to identify
as-built conditions, field conditions as well as to help the Commission to
alleviate problems that has plagued our clients in the area.

Phase | consists of the preliminary survey and analysis where they would
conduct the research for existing documents and survey maps. The existing
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survey documentation research has been 100% completed. Research of master plan
documentation and relevant land use and size restrictions is 80% complete. It is
estimated that this task will be completed by Friday, August 5, 2005.

Task 2 - Re-survey of Tract 1022, Dededo - the boundary retracements are complete and
some of the interior lot monuments and markers were identified. Although it was not part
of their scope of work, those existing markers will be shown on the as-built maps.

Task 3 - As-built survey and mapping — Tasks is ongoing and they have noted numerous
encroachments into the subject property by leaseholders on adjacent lots.

Task 4 — Preliminary subdivision and infrastructure analysis — They have not yet started
this work as they needed to complete the previous tasks.

Chairman Damian commented that we do have processes in place already with regards to
encroachment.

Chairman Damian informed the Commission that he will be making site visits with the
Director on the area and will report by to the Commission.

C. MPPI - Chamorro Affordable Housing

The Administrative Director commented that the Commission may not be able to
necessarily provide areas that will accommodate the amount of development that MPPI is
proposing to do which is to build about 1,200 homes.

The Administrative Director suggested that the Commission consider a test area first.

Chairman Damian informed Mr. Torres that one of the problems the Commission is facing
is the land mass and those areas that need to be registered prior to the Commission
moving forward with the project.

Commissioner Matanane commented that the proposal needs to go through the
Legislature first.

Mike Torres (Vice-President for MPPI) — Informed the Commission that they would be
amenable to doing a test project with the provision that they have an area that is
contiguous to the test project that would allow them to build 300 to 600 homes. Mr.
Torres requested for a memorandum of understanding between the Chamorro Land Trust
Commission and the company that the Trust is going to work with the company to identify
a new plot of land that is mutually agreeable and also to work with the company in going
to the Legislature.

Chairman Damian inquired on why Mr. Torres was having problems with the Legislature
during the time of his request.

Mr. Torres commented that it was simply a matter of the bill itself. Mr. Torres commented
that he believes that the Legislature did not want to allow special benefit districts.
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D. Lot7151 Yigo — Conflicting placements

The Administrative Director commented that at the last meeting the Commission decided
that the case of Ramon Torres be reviewed by the Attorney General. The case was
forwarded to the AG’s office on June 6 however, to this date there has been no response.
There is currently a conflict of placement involving Ramon Torres and Teddy Concepcion.
According to the chronology of documents Mr. Torres applied with the Land Trust on
December 4, 1995 and was approved by the Board on August 22,1997 for 20 acres on
Lot 7151, Yigo.

On May 8, 1998 the Acting Director at that time approved Mr. Torres’s request to erect a
fence on the property perimeter.

On November 25, 1998 the Commission denied Mr. Torres’s agricultural lease due to
placement prior to his application time and date.

The Administrative Director informed the Commission that Teddy Concepcion applied on
September 23, 1997 and received a lease on November 1997 for 5 acres on Lot 7150-
R4NEW-R4.

On May 17, 2004, Mr. Concepcion was issued a survey authorization for 17 acres on Lot
7151, Yigo.

On May 24, 2004, Mr. Concepcion declined the 5 acres he was previously awarded.

Staff had conducted a site visit of said lot and had determined that there is approximately
31 acres remaining on Lot 7151 including the 17 acres that had already been surveyed by
Mr. Concepcion.

The issue with Mr. Concepcion’s involvement on Lot 7151 came up at a point in time
where the staff was unsure as to Mr. Torre’s situation on Lot 7151. A mistake was made
when Mr. Concepcion was awarded the 17 acres without the staff verifying that the land
was available.

Commissioner Calvo inquired on how did two individuals get awarded property in the
same area.

The Administrative Director commented that the excuse that was given to him is that Mr.
Torres did not survey the 20 acres that was initially awarded to him.

Commissioner Calvo inquired if the approval part was done by the staff.
The Administrative Director commented that the approval was done by the Board.
The Administrative Director commented that an option is to award the minimum of 20

acres to Mr. Torres and the remaining 11 acres to Mr. Concepcion and also allow him to
keep the 5 acres which was previously awarded to him.



